MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2ND JULY 2014

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Steve Booth, Simon Booth, Paddy Ramsey, Martin Hill and John Robinson.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the June 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

Dave Johnson had made the new set of buoys for the yachting section and these were now in use and proving satisfactory. Each discipline will now be responsible for putting in and taking out its own buoys.
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer said that income for the month had been £711 from Memberships, NADS entries and NADS/Club Sunday catering. Expenses of £115 were as a result of Opus Energy (electricity), catering supplies and site maintenance. There are currently 144 full members and 25 juniors with 60% living within the East Yorkshire boundaries. Finances remain good.

EVENTS

In June the NADS event was successful as was the Club Sunday although the formation sailing could do with some practice ready for the Open Weekend if we are to demonstrate this. Practice can be done on any free Sunday if those interested would come along. The Inter Club yachting event was a great success with 20 skippers taking part. Bridlington came 2nd overall with our top skipper Brian Hartley coming 3rd overall. The catering, thanks to Steve Booth and Claire Whymark was well received.

July sees the next Club Sunday on 6th featuring Club 500’s and Scale Steering plus the usual free sailing with the Northern District MYA Summer Series on Sunday 13th. (Book in advance via Simon Booth please) The MPBA Fast Electric Nationals will be held from mid-day on Friday 25th until 4pm on Sunday 27th July.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

In Committee there was a discussion as to what to do with the gallon of whiskey raffle money and it was suggested that we raffle it and the proceeds go towards the ‘Legs for Angel’ appeal, a 6 year old girl from Scarborough who needs prosthetic legs and can’t get what she requires from the NHS. A further suggestion that all proceeds of our Open Weekend be donated to the appeal was agreed by members present at this meeting. Thanks to Brian Hartley who re-donated the whiskey after winning it last year.
This Friday (4th July there will be some work in process near the pump house so access will not be possible during this work but it is hoped that the access will be clear by lunchtime.
Some members have been running off road buggies on a track they had prepared in the field area. This is proving popular and members were asked if they agreed that this could continue. Members agreed that electric and I/C buggies no larger than 1:8 scale could be run but only by current members who have sailed boats for at least 12 months. This should hopefully prevent an influx of people who just want to use the track and not sail boats. Naturally any cars using either 27 or 40MHz will need to use the pegboard and boats will take precedence at all times.

Plans for another working day in September will be announced once a date is agreed. This will be to tidy the site and do any jobs prior to the onset of the winter months.

The Chairman thanked Geoff Figgett for reinforcing the podium steps recently and also to Paul Davis and family for restocking the flower boxes round the lake. Flower watering is now a priority so any member may do this.
Thanks also to Kevin Clark for repairing the toilet roof-lights.

Thanks to all members who came along to the last working day, your help and enthusiasm for the club is most appreciated.

   Alf Lee                                                                            Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                        (Secretary)
